FRANKSBRIDGE CP SCHOOL

POLICY STATEMENT FOR EARLY YEARS
This policy relates to the education in the early years of education, before statutory school starting age (5 years).
OUR AIMS FOR EARLY YEARS
· To provide a broad, balanced curriculum which facilitates the spiritual, moral, social, emotional, intellectual, physical and cultural development of the child.

· To enable children to develop skills, attitudes and understanding to prepare them for continuing education.

· To ensure children make an effective transfer from home and pre-school settings to school.

Provision – a mixed age class of children aged 4 to 7, comprising of  Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 children.

Staffing - teacher and support assistant 
Admission Information and arrangements– 
· School Policy
· Powys policy and admissions documents
· Pre-entry parents visit/meeting with Headteacher

· School prospectus
· Pre-school visits – usually three transition visits but this is flexible according to each individual child’s needs

· Franksbridge Parent and Toddler Group - a play group which

· meets once a week in school

· Flexible attendance if needed when starting e.g., mornings

only or Mon, Weds, Fri.for children who find the transition to full-time school difficult at first.

All staff endeavour to ensure that the child feels safe and secure in the school environment at this important transitional time.

ACCOMMODATION
Inside: a classroom in the main school building. The classroom has a wet area (painting, sand and water play) a home corner, shop and kiva (quiet area, book corner and computers).

Outdoors: a playground and grassed area, pond and nature conservation area, games field, play fort, raised beds and quiet garden with hammocks.
ORGANISATION
The school yard is supervised by a teacher from 8.50am and the school day begins with registration at 9.00am.  Morning break is at 11.00am when children may eat a snack of fresh fruit or vegetables. Water is available throughout the day.
At dinner time school meals are available or children may bring a packed lunch.  Children are supervised by a mid-day supervisor throughout the lunch break is eaten in the classrooms. Dinner time starts at 12.15pm. After dinner the children go out to play until the afternoon session which begins at 1.45pm
The school day ends at 3.30pm. Children are collected from the top yard.

CURRICULUM
From September 2022, the Foundation Phase Framework will be replaced with a new curriculum called the Curriculum for Wales. The 4 purposes will be at the heart of our curriculum. They will be the starting point for all experiences, supporting our young people to be:

· ambitious, capable learners ready to learn throughout their lives

· enterprising, creative contributors, ready to play a full part in life and work

· ethical, informed citizens of Wales and the world

· healthy, confident individuals, ready to lead fulfilling lives as valued members of society.

The curriculum encompasses six areas of learning, namely:-

· Language/Literacy/Communication
· Mathematics and Numeracy
· Expressive Arts
· Humanities
· Health and Wellbeing
· Science and Technology
These six areas are not seen as separate but ‘fuse’ into one whole curriculum.  A topic-based approach is used to enhance all learning.  Topics are planned on a termly basis and reflect children’s ideas and experiences.  In addition, short term seasonal topics/activities run alongside the main topic e.g., Christmas, Signs of Spring, Farming calendar, Guy Fawkes, etc.  These broad plans are then broken down to a weekly and daily basis which specify activities and differentiate between them.

The following areas of provision will be incorporated into the planning:  Paint, dough, clay, fabrics, woodwork, small and large construction, cooking/baking, water, wet and dry sand, playground games, board games, role play, computer, music, books, large outdoor toys, investigation table, visits and programmable toys.

To maintain a class identity, Early Years children follow, as much as possible, the class Topic Cycle, at a level that is appropriate to their age, interests and stage of development.  Therefore, in the topic ‘Houses and Homes’, while year 1 and 2 would be looking at types of houses and materials and their uses, Early Years work would be based on the story of the Three Little Pigs and would include painting/drawing, retelling the story, constructing straw, sticks and bricks, making 3D houses (construction toys and junk models) and practical work in number bonds to 3.  The whole class would however join in making mud bricks! Teachers seek at all times to create authentic, meaningful learning experiences for the children.
Cymraeg and Cynefin
Children are encouraged to develop bilingual Welsh skills by practicing learned phrases is daily routines. They are taught Welsh songs and traditions, and learn about their local area.
Health and Wellbeing
 We strive to foster an awareness of the importance of keeping our bodies and minds healthy. Activities to promote healthy bodies and minds include:

· ‘brain breaks’ such as the daily happy dance

· wellbeing walks and 5 daily minute daily runs

· Circle Time experiences for exploring emotions and values

· Habits of Mind are taught to encourage resilience and Growth Mindset

· Learning about road safety in Balance Bike sessions

·  Development of fine and gross motor skills through physical literacy activities.

· Hands on learning about the environment through woodland learning and growing plants
· Visits and visitors to enhance learning, social experiences and to kindle children’s              curiosity about the world.

· Opportunities to prepare and cook food
· Termly Eco days and regular outdoor learning experiences

· Opportunities to work with older buddies, eg weekly paired reading

More information about Curriculum for Wales can be found here:

A new curriculum in Wales: a guide for parents - Hwb (gov.wales)
PROGRESSION

All children are individuals, and will be considered as such in the light of their personal development. However, most Early Years children will be working at Progression Step 1 on school entry.
ASSESSMENT
At this stage, informal assessment through observation is vital in deciding what to provide for individuals and where they need to go next.  During the first few weeks of school children are given a short baseline assessment and are thereafter continually assessed.  Information is gathered together and passed on to parents in an annual written report.  Parents are encouraged to contact school with any queries or worries at anytime.  There two parents’ evenings for evening for parents and carers to meet with the teacher.  Parents and carers are also encouraged to talk to the teacher on duty at the start of the day if they have any questions or concerns. 
The National Baseline assessment takes place in the first term of the reception year.

CONCLUSION
The strength of education at the early stage lies in its flexibility because the children are able to participate at their own time and pace.  Children learn through structured and spontaneous play and first hand experiences which contribute to the all-round growth and development of the child.  It is in this way that we meet the needs of these youngest children, thereby laying a strong foundation for all that is to follow.

This policy was revised in 2022.
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